

The Occupier

My Ref: mpb/170918/coronationworks

Your Ref:

Please ask for: Matt Blythe Direct dial: 023 8068 8311

E-Mail: matt.blythe@eastleigh.gov.uk

Fax:

Date: 17 September 2018

Dear Sir/Madam

## **Coronation Parade Improvements**

Further to my previous letters I am pleased to confirm that works on the Coronation Parade are due to commence on Monday 24 September 2018.

The works are due to last for 10 weeks and should really improve the look of the Parade. However we are very aware that construction work can be intrusive and we are keen to keep any inconvenience to a minimum. Our main contractor, Colas, have been instructed to keep the Parade open throughout the project and to ensure that local residents and businesses are kept updated of any key works.

I will be visiting the Parade on Wednesday 19 September 2018 between 11am and 1pm with a representative from Colas to chat through the project and answer any questions. If you can't be available at this time but have some questions, please contact me as above.

During the project the following people will be your contacts for any issues – please note the change to the site agent:

- For general issues relating to the project Eastleigh Borough Council Matt Blythe. Contact details as above.
- For site specific issues Colas site agent Nigel Humphrey, <u>nigel.humphrey@colas.co.uk</u>, 02392 310900.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

**Matt Blythe** 

Local Area Manager, Bursledon, Hamble-le-Rice and Hound